

7 February 2023

Excellency,

Further to my letter dated 27 January 2023 regarding the draft resolution on the modalities of the High-level Meeting on Tuberculosis, I have the honour to share the final version of the aforementioned draft resolution.

I have the additional honour to inform that the consideration of the draft resolution, to be issued as A/77/L.51, by the General Assembly is tentatively scheduled for 20 February 2023. Full programme of the meeting will be published in the UN journal.

I extend my sincere appreciation to H.E. Mr. Krzysztof Szczerski, Permanent Representative of the Republic of Poland to the United Nations and H.E. Mr. Bakhtiyor Ibragimov, Permanent Representative of the Republic of Uzbekistan to the United Nations, co-facilitators of the consultative process on the modalities and outcomes of the High-level Meeting on Tuberculosis for their outstanding efforts and I thank all Member States for their constructive engagement and support.

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration

Csaba KŐRÖSI

All Permanent Representatives and Permanent Observers to the United Nations New York